OPCP Meeting Minutes November 2, 2011

Present: Melissa Rizzo, Traci Fowler, Krystal Alpers, Sarah Stanley, Mike Mullavey, Chuck Farmer, Dave Palfrey, George Dzujna

Treasury Report: \$21, 221.80 current in account

McDonald's Fundraiser yielded \$219 which Mike will accept later in the week

Update on Fundraising:

Sarah reported that the Middle Marathon will not be happening this spring. Thus, we must look to other fundraising opportunities. Krystal and Mike are working to finalize a monthly calendar of fundraisers for 2012.

A couple of new fundraisers were discussed.

- Indoor Yard Sale to take place at Franklin Red on January 28th from 8am-1pm. Cost is \$15.00 for a space and \$10.00 additional table rental fee. Sarah and Krystal will work on advertising materials, etc.
- 2. Odell Park in the Dark-Krystal and Melissa have come up with an idea to use the new Odell Park trail as a haunted walk in October 2012. This will be a fundraising effort involving many community organizations (hopefully). Melissa and Krystal are calling a meeting for interested community partners on Dec. 14th at 3pm at the Rec Center.

Project updates:

- 1. Exercise stations are in! Krystal stated that there are still some wood chips to spread but that will be happening soon.
- 2. Fishing Pier- Mike stated that we will want to have it in by June 2012.
- 3. Bricks/Benches- 20 engraved bricks will be in very soon
- 4. Daniel Park- Basketball court will be done next spring. Krystal is getting quotes for paving. We also will want to do some work on the picnic area (cut pines out and replant hardwoods)
- 5. Stone Park- We will hope to get NH Charitable funds this next year

December Meeting: Wednesday, December 14th at Ciao Pasta....noontime Please let Melissa know if you plan to attend!